
District Goal: All students will show continuous progress toward their personal learning goals, developed in collaboration with teachers and parents, and 
will be prepared for post-secondary education and career success. 
 
The Beaverton School District recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups.  It is the policy of the Beaverton School District that there 
will be no discrimination or harassment of individuals or groups based on race, color, religion, gender, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, 
national origin, marital status, age, veterans' status, genetic information or disability in any educational programs, activities or employment. 

  
 

WE EXPECT EXCELLENCE WE INNOVATE WE EMBRACE EQUITY WE COLLABORATE

 
 
 

 

APPROVAL OF RESTRAINT AND SECLUSION  
CORRECTIVE ACTION PLAN 

 
 
SITUATION: 
The Oregon Department of Education issued a Final Order on March 11, 2015 in response to a 
complaint filed regarding the use of restraint and seclusion in public schools.  The Oregon 
Department of Education identified the following findings based on their investigation: 
 

• The District did not meet the standards established by OAR 581-021-0553(2)(c)(B) for 
ensuring that restraint and seclusion would only be administered by trained staff except in 
the case of emergency circumstances. 

• The District did not meet the standards established by OAR 581-021-0556(2)(a) for 
providing the parent or guardian with verbal or electronic notification of the incident by the 
end of the school day when the incident occurred. 

• The District did not meet the standards established by OAR 581-021-0556(3) for providing 
notification to the parent or guardian that restraint or seclusion was administered by 
untrained staff. 

 
 
The District was ordered to submit a Corrective Action Plan to the Oregon Department of 
Education that is approved by the School Board.  
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
(15- 538)  BE IT RESOLVED that the School Board approve the Restraint and Seclusion  
  Corrective Action Plan. 

BOARD MEETING DATE 
May 18, 2015 

 
 
SITUATION: 
 
Rick Wahlstrom and 
Patrick Bratz from 
Northwest Regional ESD 
will present the annual 
report. 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION:   
 
It is recommended that 
the Beaverton School 

Board receive this report 
as an informational item. 










